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New travel facilitation to Macao SAR Passport holders 

 The Identification Services Bureau has been notified by the Consulate General 

of the Republic of Union of Myanmar in Hong Kong that holders of the Macao SAR 

Passport can apply for visas on arrival in the Republic of the Union of Myanmar for 

the purpose of tourism.  Eligible persons can apply for visa-on-arrival at Yangon 

International Airport, Mandalay International Airport and Nay Pyi Taw International 

Airport for a maximum stay of 30 days.  Such measure will take effect starting from 

1
st
 October 2018. 

  At present, a total of 138 countries or territories have agreed to grant visa-free 

access or visa-on-arrival to the Macao SAR Passport holders.  For further details, 

please visit the website of the Identification Services Bureau: 

www.dsi.gov.mo/download/visa_free_list_e.pdf. 

www.dsi.gov.mo/download/visa_free_list_e.pdf

